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According to the 2020 planned Day Walks programme, Club members should today have been climbing Sgiath Chuill and  Meall Ghlas from Glen Dochart but there was no way Club members were going up any hill today with every forecast  warning us storm Ciara would be making its way across the country.   Unfortunately inclement forecasts have led to the cancellation of the two previous planned outings with the only outing this year to take place as planned being the New Year beach BBQ trip to Barry Buddon.   Even on that one the wind was so strong and gusty that I think we did well to find a spot sheltered enough to get our fire going.   We did however have problems keeping the blowing sand out of our food!    The rain kindly held off until we had finished eating it and we then had a somewhat wet walk back to our cars.   The combination of rain, smoke and sand on all mine and my grandson, Adrian’s clothing and anything else we had with us was such that I felt all I could do that evening was to put both our rucksacks along with every item of clothing we had been wearing including jackets, hats, gloves into the washing machine. I gather others did much the same but I think we all still went home feeling that it had been great to get out, meet up, have a good walk and that we had had a good day!   There have been some good sunny days, many of them mid week but none on a Sunday when a Club Meet has been planned.   However the final two outing of 2019 did go ahead as planned.   On another windy day eight members turned out in early December and headed for the Sidlaws, parking at Newtyle.   They made it up to the top of the Kinpurney Hill (height 345m) and back down by mid day just as the rain was starting.   On the 22nd December a group of five set off from Falkland and completed a circuit that included reaching the top of East Lomond returning by the Maspie Den route.
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A cold and windy Kinpurney hill showing a storm brewing in the second photo
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iMisty summit of East Lomond


Maspie Burn
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Barry Buddon BBQ fire 2nd January 2020 

the beach deserted apart from us
Hopefully in the next Newsletter there will be photos showing Club members on a hill higher than East Lomond!

The AGM took place in January.   The significant changes that need to be publicised to all members are that Peter has, after 5 years of doing a very efficient job as Treasurer retired from that role and at the AGM Irene was appointed as treasurer.   The balance sheet produced by retiring treasurer, Peter, showed that the income from subscriptions is no longer balancing the outgoings due to the year on year increase in the significant sum per member that has to be paid to Mountaineering Scotland (MS).   Following discussion it was agreed that the subscription rate for full members for whom a subscription to MS is paid by our Club needed to rise to £25.   It is a 25% increase but I have since checked the records and found that it had remained at £20 for fifteen years!   There is no need to raise the subscription rate for those who are members of two Clubs with their MS subscription being paid by the other Club.   It will remain at £7 and for those whose membership is purely social and who just wish to keep in touch it remains at just £5.  I will notify separately those who were not at the AGM how and how much each of you needs to pay to continue your membership.
Regarding future events we have been offered the house at Boat of Garten for the weekend of Friday 17th – Sunday 19th April which is the weekend after Easter.   Please can those of you planning to come that weekend let me know before the previous weekend so that I can coordinate transport, who can open up and also the numbers and who is bringing what for the Saturday evening meal.
Where to go for the Summer Week was discussed at the AGM and the consensus was for the Isle of Harris.   After contacting others who were not at the AGM to find out who wished to go and the dates that suited most people I have booked a self catering house on the Golden Road for the week 4th –11th July.   There are seven of us going and the house sleeps up to eight.   However the spare space is ½ of a double bed which makes it difficult for anyone else to come!   However if anyone drops out or finds they have to leave early or arrive late it is possible that there could be space for all or part of the week.
Usually I am able to give details of the Club dinner in this Newsletter.   Due to refurbishment taking place at our usual venue I haven’t as yet been able to make a decision on this.   Once a decision or a booking has been made I will send a further e-mail on this issue.

This year’s Mountain Mind Quiz is being held on Wednesday 18th March at the Queens Hotel, Dundee. Teams are asked to arrive and register from 7.00pm ready for a prompt 7.30pm start.   At the AGM it was looking as if some of our usual team members were likely to be free that evening but we are still looking for another member and there is nothing to stop us entering two teams.
Here’s hoping that the forecast for 23rd February will actually be good enough to tempt members out and that a significant hill in the Crianlarich area will actually be climbed!

Jean
